
Learning is the lifelong process of transforming information and experience into 
knowledge, skills, behaviour and attitudes. 

 

We carry the light of Christ as we love, live, learn and look after each other 

St Edward’s News Letter 

CATHOLIC LIFE 
 
This week the children enjoyed another ‘Open the book’ assembly led by 
Father Kevin and volunteers. These assemblies are a wonderful opportunity 
for the children to see stories from the bible brought to life. Thanks go to Fa-
ther Kevin and the group for providing these sessions. 
I have been impressed with the number of children who are eager to organise 
their own fund raising events for different charities. Their fund raising will take 
place during lent when we consider outreach in our community and the wider 
world. 
Last Sunday was Holocaust Memorial Day when we remember those who 
suffered and died through the atrocities of the Concentration Camps during 
the Second World War. The children have been devoting their prayers this 
week in remembrance of these people. May they rest in peace. 

 
A word from Pope Francis ‘God’s Love is free. God is asks for nothing in          

   return; all God wants is for us to accept his love.’  

Attendance 
Whole school attendance  

16th Jan to 30th Jan 

Year % 

Reception 93.42 

1 94.83 

2 98.28 

3 95.45 

4 96.36 

5 97.18 

6 96.36 

Whole school attendance 
from the beginning of the 

academic Year 
4th Sept to 30th Jan 

Year % 

Reception 95.80 

1 97.09 

2 96.63 

3 95.12 

4 96.36 

5 94.76 

6 96.24 

Dear Parents/Guardians                                  Date 1.2.19 
  
As you are aware we had an Ofsted inspection this week. We would like to thank all those 
parents who took the time to talk to the inspectors, completed parent view or used the text 
facility. As with all inspections the report should be shared with parents and made public in the 
next couple of weeks.  
 
Thank you for your support ensuring the smooth introduction of the new system for collecting 
children from school at the end of the day. It has been good to see that parents and teachers 
have embraced the extra opportunity to liaise and catch up with one another. We have had 
positive comments and feedback so far about the new arrangements. 
 
I would like to make you aware and celebrate the extensive range of clubs that are currently 
on offer to your children during the school day, these include choir, mindfulness, chess, and 
drama, not to mention the afterschool sports clubs netball, cross country and football all pro-
vided and run by teaching staff. I would like to thank the staff for their commitment in giving up 
their own time and lunchbreaks to enhance the children’s experiences and curriculum.  
 
For your information there is a free half term event at Coleshill Library: 
‘Peter Rabbit, Mischief and Mayhem’ is a Free Book Magic Session where the children can 
hear about the adventures of Peter Rabbit and join in with fun activities. This event takes 
place on Tuesday 19th February 2.30-3.30pm. Tickets are available at Coleshill Library and is 
for children aged 5-11 years. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank Miss Jones, Miss Reily and all the children in the 
school choir who attended the Young Voices concert last week. Despite being a late night it 
was a fantastic occasion and the children where amazing ambassadors for St Edward’s. Well 
done and thank you to all involved! 
 
Finally, I cannot urge you enough to think carefully about where you park before and after 
school. We still have a number of parents parking on the ‘zig zag’ yellow lines, causing a dan-
ger to others. Please DO NOT park on Hawkswell Lane. Inconsiderate parking is causing 
distress to residents, blocking emergency access and causing danger to others. I have photos 
and the registration numbers of cars which I will pass onto the police if the situation does not 
improve. A parent was also witnessed emptying rubbish from inside their car onto the grass 
verge opposite a residents house on Monday afterschool, this is totally unacceptable. 

 
Wishing you a lovely weekend 
God bless, 
 
A.J.Sarjeant 
 
Mrs A Sarjeant. 
Headteacher 

Congratulations to Year 2 with 
98.28 % Attendance  

Attendance from * Sept to * Sept 
for Key Stage 1 and 2 is *% 

 
 do so.   

 
All children should be in school by 

8.50am at the latest. 

 

What’s your attendance 
grade? 
 
A = 100% Excellent 
B = 98%   Very good 
C = 95%   Good 
D = 92%   Satisfactory 
E = 90%   Below Average 
F = 85%   Poor 
E = 80%   Unacceptable 



Learning is the lifelong process of transforming information and experience into 
knowledge, skills, behaviour and attitudes. 

 
Dates for your Diary 

 

14th Jan— Whole School Mass 9.15am led by Year 4 

22nd Jan—Class Mass 9.15 Year 6 

4-8th Feb—Safer Internet Week 

5th Feb—Class Mass 9.15 led by Year 5 

5th Feb—EYFS and Key Stage 1 Chinese New Year Assembly  

12th Feb—Whole School Mass 9.15 led by Year 2 

13th Feb – PTFA School disco 3.15pm 

Half Term 18th Feb – 22nd Feb 

1st March—St DavidΩs day—celebration for those in St DavidΩs House 

6th March—Ash Wednesday Whole School Mass led by Year 5 

8th March (Friday) —World Book Day 

11th March— First Holy Communion Meeting for Parents 6.00pm 

12th March—Class Assembly Year 2 

19th March—Whole School Mass 9.15 led by Year 3 

20th March (Wednesday) and 21st March (Thursday) Parents Evening 

24th March—Sacrament of Reconciliation Year 3 

26th March—Class Mass 9.15 Year 1 

29th March PTFA MotherΩs Day Sale 

1st April Mothers Day lunch 

1st April—Confirmation Meeting for Parents 6.00pm 

2nd April—Whole School Mass 9.15 led by Year 1 

5th April Easter Extravaganza 3.15pm – 4.45pm 

10th April PTFA School Disco 3.15pm 

12th April Whole School Mass  

Easter Holiday - 15th April – 26th April 

May – Key Stage 1 SAT’s testing  

May 13th – May 16th Key Stage 2 SAT’s testing  

23rd May – PTFA School Disco 3.15pm 

9th June—Holy Communion 10.45 

10th June – Key Stage 1 Phonics Screening Tests 

Confirmation - 13th June 7pm 

23th June—Holy Communion 

PGL Week – мтth June 

17th July PTFA School Disco 

19th July – Break up for the summer holidays 

 
             


